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Carrier Notification 
SN91083707 
 
Date: May 27, 2003 
 
To: Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs - Updated BellSouth Unbundled Dedicated Transport – 

Currently Combined Unbundled Network Elements (UNE) 
Combinations CLEC Information Package, Version 8  

                              
This is to advise that the BellSouth Unbundled Dedicated Transport – Currently Combine UNE 
Combinations CLEC Information Package, Version 8, will be updated by May 30, 2003.  The 
update will provide an added set of Service Rearrangements.  Service Rearrangements to 
existing circuits consist of Change in Facility Assignment and Transfer of Ownership (as defined 
below).   
 
Change in Facility Assignment is defined as moving a working CLEC circuit from one 
Connecting Facility Assignment (CFA) to another CFA.  This assumes both the old and the new 
CFAs terminate at the same point of interface in the same building.  Executing this service does 
not impact the minimum billing period. 
 
Transfer of Ownership is defined as changing a facility for all impacted systems that are 
associated with a change in ownership of that facility for the new owner once the required Letter 
of Authorization (LOA) is submitted to BellSouth.  Additionally, billing and network inventory 
records will be changed, the latter of which is most important when considering maintenance 
interface implications.     
 
The Service Rearrangements listed above may be executed via a Local Service Request (LSR).  
For fifteen (15) or more circuits, a spreadsheet request may be submitted for either type of 
Service Rearrangement.  BellSouth will issue the orders as well as project-manage the 
rearrangement. In order to implement these services, your company‘s Interconnection 
Agreement must be amended to include these services.   
 
 This document may be found at the BellSouth Interconnection Services’ Web site located at:  
 

http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com/guides/html/unes.html 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your BellSouth Local Support Manager. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY JERRY HENDRIX 
 
Jerry Hendrix Assistant - Vice President 
BellSouth Interconnection Services  
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